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Thu Oct 06:  Catholic College Fair @ 7:00 PM,  
  Holy Spirit Catholic Church,  
  Annandale 
Thu Oct 06:  Council Business Meeting @ 8:00 
  PM;  Rosary @ 7:40 PM 
Sat Oct 08: Italian Night Dinner & Concert @  
  6:00 PM 
Sun Oct 09:   Pancake Breakfast & Membership 
  Blitz @ St. Louis @ 9:30 AM 
Sun Oct 09:   Council & District Soccer Challenge 
  @ 1:30 PM @ Good Shepherd 
Mon Oct 10: Columbus Day 
Mon Oct 10: Corporation Business Meeting @  
  7:30 PM  
Sat Oct 15:  Northern Virginia Soccer Challenge 
  @ Bishop Ireton HS; time TBD 
Sun Oct 16: Pancake Breakfast & Membership 
  Blitz @ Good Shepherd @ 8:30 AM 
Thu Oct 20: Potluck @ 6:00 PM; 1st Degree  
  Exemplification @ 8:00 PM 
Sun Oct 23: KCIC Kick-Off Meeting in the  
  Lounge @ 7:30 PM 
Thu Oct 27: Council Officers’ Meeting @ 7:30  
  PM 
Sat Oct 29: St. Louis Community Fair 
Sun Oct 30: Children’s Halloween Party, 1:00- 
  4:00 PM 

 
 
    
 
 
 

Calendar of Events 
October 2011 

Table of  Contents 

The KC Quote is published as a periodical, once a month, 12 times a year.  It is published solely 
as a newsletter for the benefit of the members, their families, and friends of  

Mount Vernon Council #5998, Knights of Columbus.  

Disclaimer:  Any article appearing in this newsletter 
is strictly the opinion of the author and does not reflect 
the views or official position of Mount Vernon Council 
or of the Virginia Knights of Columbus. 

Any other use of the material contained herein, 
including distribution of names, telephone numbers, 
photos, and personal information, is unauthorized 
without the expressed written consent of the Grand 
Knight.   

The deadline for accepting articles and 
photos for the November  2011 KC Quote will 

be Friday, October 21, 2011.  Articles 
received after that time, if still applicable, will 

appear in the December 2011 KC Quote. 
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I trust everyone enjoyed the terrific days 
celebrating the World Day of Prayer for Peace 
on 9/11 and an evening honoring our Veterans 
on 9/17.  I would like the thank SK Marvin 
Spychaj and Rev SK Richard Mullins (our 
Chaplain) for all their hard work making the 
World Day of Prayer for Peace a successful 
event.  I also would like to thank all the Knights 
that took part in the Mass and Rosary.  Did 
anyone notice the article on page 3 (September 
15) of the Arlington Catholic Herald?  Our Quote 
Editor SK Marvin Spychaj was quoted by 
Gretchen Crowe in her article “The 10th 
anniversary of 9/11 was commemorated with 
prayer and service.” Great Work Marvin!!! 
 
I would like to thank SK PGK Tom Fahey and his 
staff for their work on A Salute to America.  Tom 
chaired the committee which planned and 
organized the event, which was attended by 
more than 80 people.  
 
The next important event for this year is our 
bi-annual Italian Night. The entertainment is 
confirmed, all we need is YOU!  A Great Menu of 
Italian Specialties is planned: Cioppino, Pasta 
Primavera, Chicken Saltimbocca, Green Salad, 
Garlic Bread and Dessert will be served.  This is 
one of our biggest fundraising efforts of the year. 
The money raised from Italian Night will help us  

 
with our many worthwhile activities throughout 
the year.  Join us in a night of exceptional 
entertainment featuring  Anthony Torchia, 
Angela Knight and our very own Patricia Lawless 
as they sing great Arias, familiar Neapolitan Love 
Songs, and all time favorites from Popular 
Musicals. The cost of this great event — which 
includes dinner and entertainment — is $25.00 
per person (children under 18 are free)  or 
$30.00 at the door, so call the Council and make 
your reservations today.  Pick up your tickets 
from any committee member and be sure to 
RSVP by October 15. 
 
October is our month for growing our Council.  
We need new members to keep all of our fund-
raising for charity activities rolling along.  As you 
all know, we have been short of BINGO workers 
and soon, some of our members are heading for 
warmer climates, so we will need more help.  We 
have scheduled a Membership Blitz at St Louis 
on October 9th and at Good Shepherd on 
October 16th. 
 
We also need some help with our Keep Christ in 
Christmas (KCIC) card sales after the Masses at 
both Good Shepherd and St. Louis. Please step 
up and help out when called upon. 
 
The last important event of the month is our 
Children’s Halloween Party.  Bring your children 
and grandchildren in their scariest and most 
original costumes for a great afternoon of fun on 
Sunday, October 30, beginning at 1:00 PM in the 
Council Lounge. Our Worthy PGK and Family 
and Youth Director, Tom Fahey, will be running 
this event.  He tells me that there are many great 
activities planned as well as his “FAMOUS 
TUNNEL OF TERROR”. 
 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
 
Richard Risdon 
Grand Knight 

Grand Knight’s Message 

SK FN GK Rich Risdon 
Grand Knight 
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Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 
 

A 1st Degree Exemplification will be held on Thursday, October 20, 2011 at 8:00 PM at 
Mount Vernon Council # 5998.  A pot luck dinner beginning at 6:00 PM will precede the 
exemplification.  Candidates need to arrive between 7:00 PM and  7:45 PM.  The ceremony will 
begin at 8:00 PM and will last about one hour. 
 
A 1st Degree Exemplification will be held on Thursday, November 10, 2011 at 8:00 PM at 
Mount Vernon Council # 5998.  A pot luck dinner beginning at 6:00 PM will precede the 
exemplification.  Candidates need to arrive between 7:00 PM and  7:45 PM.  The ceremony will 
begin at 8:00 PM and will last about one hour. 
 
A 2nd Degree Exemplification will be held on Tuesday, November 15, 2011 at 8:00 PM at  
Mount Vernon Council # 5998.  Candidates need to arrive between 7:00 PM and 7:30 PM. The 
ceremony will begin at 8:00 PM and will last about one hour. 
 
For further information about these exemplifications, please contact our Membership Director, 
SK Chris O’Connor @ 703-780-0167. 
 

President’s Message 

SK PGK Bud Powers 
President 

Mount Vernon K of C Club, Inc. 

SK PGK Bud Powers 
President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At our K of C Club Board Meeting on 
September 12, 2011, our BINGO Chairman, 
SK Larry Dietrick announced that our first two 
Fridays of non-smoking BINGO have been 
very successful.  We are hopeful that this trend 

will continue and that more of our Knights will 
be there to help out in the smokeless 
atmosphere.  The Audit Committee led by SK 
PFN PGK Don Logeais is conducting an audit 
of our corporation.  During our recent 
hurricane, two of our trees were blown over 
into our parking lot.  Our landscape contractor, 
Town and Country, removed the trees and also 
removed two dead trees at the same time – all 
in time for Wednesday Night BINGO! 
 
SK Larry Dietrick has asked that I find him a 
replacement as BINGO Chairman.  Please 
advise me if you, or a Knight that you know, is 
willing to take on this very important job. 
 
We need BINGO volunteers – no experience 
necessary so please join us! 
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Rev SK Richard Mullins 

 

Chaplain’s Corner 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Brother Knights, 
  
October is one of the two months we use to 
celebrate Our Lady.  In fact, October is called 
the month of the Holy Rosary.  I know all our 
Knights pray the Rosary every day or at least 
frequently.... Right?...Right?  If we've allowed 
our rosaries to drop behind the nightstand or 
between the car seats, this is a great month to 

fish them out again and put them to good 
use!  We have so much to pray for:  our 
church, our families our nation, our troops, life 
issues, the list is endless. 
 
Another way to honor Our Lady is with a 
pilgrimage.  This year, on October 8th, the 
Diocese of Arlington will come together for our 
Bi-Annual Pilgrimage to the Basilica of the 
National Shrine of the Immaculate Conception 
in Washington DC.   The pilgrimage will be led 
by our own Bishop Loverde. Regularly, 
dioceses from all over the U.S. come to the 
Basilica to honor Our Lady.  Well, we are so 
close, this pilgrimage practically comes to 
us!  The Pilgrimage opens at 9:00 a.m. and 
will conclude with a beautiful Mass, offered by 
Bishop Loverde, at 1:00 p.m.  I will be there at 
the Basilica and I look forward to seeing many 
members of Mount Vernon Council there as 
well. 
 
Vivat Iesus, 
 
Father Mullins 
 

 

Ladies’ Corner 
 
Dear Ladies, 
  
I came across this quote by Saint Katherine Drexel:  “Let us open wide our hearts. It is joy which 
invites us. Press forward and fear nothing.” 
 
For the past two meetings, I have watched us ‘press forward’ in learning, sharing skills, 
fellowship and laughter. 
 
I am so touched and humbled by your willingness to break out of you comfort zones — to learn 
something new to help others. Your skills will grow as we persevere together. So far, we have 
made 29 scarves. Our target date for delivering them is November 1st.  Please drop off last 
minute ones at our Children’s Halloween Party (Sunday October 30th @ 1:00PM).  We also need 
cookies (2 doz.) to be baked for the party.  If you would like to help – let me know. 
 
God Bless! 
 
Judy 
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Father Thomas (Tom) Ferguson was born in 
Woodside, NY, on May 27, 1966. He is the 
oldest of six children of Mary Ann and Joseph 
Ferguson. After attending St. Sebastian School 
in Woodside, his family moved to Alexandria, 
and joined Good Shepherd Parish in 1978. 
Father Tom graduated from Bishop Ireton High 
School in 1984. 
 
After graduating from Allentown College of St. 
Francis de Sales with a Bachelor's degree in 
Politics in 1987, he earned a Master's degree 
(in 1989) and a Doctorate (in 1991), in 
Government, both from the University of 
Virginia. He then entered Mount St. Mary's 
Seminary in Emmitsburg, MD, for theological 
studies. There he earned an M.A. and Master of 
Divinity in Theology in 1994. His diaconate 
assignment was at St. Mary Parish in 
Alexandria. Father Tom was ordained to the 
priesthood by the late Arlington Bishop John R. 
Keating on May 21, 1994. He served as 
Parochial Vicar at St. Bernadette Parish in 
Springfield from 1994-96. 
 
From 1996 to 1998, Father Tom completed 
studies leading to a J.C.L. in Canon Law at St. 
Paul University in Ottawa, Canada.  He was 
appointed in 1998 to the diocesan Tribunal 
while also serving as Parochial Vicar at St. Luke 
Parish in McLean. 

 
Father Tom wrote a four-part story series on the 
history of the Church in Northern Virginia, which 
was published in the Catholic Herald in the 
summer of 1999. He is also the author of 
Catholic and American: The Political Theology 
of John Courtney Murray, published by Sheed 
and Ward in 1994. 
 
He has served on several diocesan committees, 
including a term as Chairman of the Ecumenical 
and Interreligious Affairs Committee and the 
committee for the diocesan 25th anniversary 
celebration. He has served for twelve years as 
secretary and as a member of the Presbyteral 
Council. Father Tom is a member of the Board 
of Trustees of Mount St. Mary's University  and 
the Loyola Retreat House in Faulkner, 
Maryland. 
 
In 2002, Father Tom was named Administrator 
at St. Bernadette Parish in Springfield, where he 
served until 2004, when he was appointed 
Pastor of St. Thomas á Becket Parish in 
Reston. He was named a Judge on the 
Diocesan Tribunal in 2004. In 2008, he was 
appointed Episcopal Vicar for Faith Formation 
and Director of the Diaconate Formation 
Program. 
 
Father Tom became the Pastor of Good 
Shepherd Catholic Church on June 29, 2011; 
he will continue serving as Episcopal Vicar for 
Faith Formation, Diocesan Judge and Director 
of the Diaconate Formation Program.  Last 
month, Fr. Ferguson was named Friar for 
Potomac Assembly 2204. 
 
 

Knight of the Month 
 September 2011 

 

Congratulations Fr. Ferguson!! 
 

 Welcome to the Mt.  Vernon Council!! 

Rev SK Thomas Ferguson 
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Although Brian Bonacquisti only joined the 
Knight of Columbus in August 2010, he and his 
wife, Susan, are no strangers to the Mount 
Vernon Council and its going-ons.  After all, 
Susan is the daughter of the late SK Art and 
Kay Bono, and the sister of SK Jim (Bones) 
Bona; her sister Dianne is married to SK John 
Karpovich.  Both Jim and John are members of 
the Mount Vernon Council.  
 
Brian was born and raised in Batavia, New 
York.  In 1981, he graduated from the State 
University of New York at Oswego with a 
Bachelors of Science degree in Education. 
Susan was born in Sagamihara, Japan, where 
her US Army father was stationed.  Susan and 
her family later moved to the Mount Vernon 
area and became charter members of Good 
Shepherd Catholic Church.  Susan was 
awarded a Bachelors of Science Degree in 
Education from Longwood University in 1978; in 
1997, she received a Masters of Science 
Degree in Education from George Mason 
University.  
 
Brian and Susan met at Godwin Middle School 
in Dale City, Virginia, in the spring of 1984, 
when Susan was asked to coach their Girl's 
Gymnastics team.  They were married in July  

 
1986, at Good Shepherd Church, where they 
continue to worship. Susan participates in the 
parish’s Annual International Festival (Rose's 
Bakery), and helps Emma Niemiec working with 
the Funeral Reception Committee. 
 
Both Brian and Susan are teachers at 
Woodbridge Senior High School in Woodbridge, 
VA.   Brian teaches Engineering and 
Foundations of Technology classes. Susan 
teaches Health and Physical Education, as well 
as Driver's Education.  Both are involved in 
various committees at their high school. 
Brian has coached soccer, baseball, Girl's 
Basketball and Football.  He currently coaches 
Freshman Football at Woodbridge.  Susan has 
been a Track and Field Coach and a 
Gymnastics Coach at Woodbridge.  She 
recently retired from coaching Gymnastics after 
28 years of coaching. 
 
Susan volunteers her time cooking in the 
BINGO Snack Bar kitchen on alternate 
Wednesday nights.  She also has served on the 
planning committees for the Council’s Italian, 
Polish and Irish Nights.  Brian – together with 
other members of the extended Bona family – 
tends bar at various Council functions.    

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Family of the Month 
 September 2011 

Congratulations Brian & Susan  
 

May God Continue to Bless You!! 

Brian & Sue Bonacquisti and their dog, 
Samantha 
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Potomac Assembly 2204 

October 2011     

Monday, October 10, 2011 Columbus Day 
9:30 AM 

Tuesday, October 11, 2011 Confirmation with Bishop Loverde 
7:30PM 

Monday, October 24, 2011 Social Dinner 
7:00 PM 

Saturday, October 29, 2011 4th Degree Exemplification 
11:00 AM 

November 2011   
  

Sunday, November 6, 2011 Assembly Annual Memorial Mass 
TBD 

Friday, November 11, 2011 Veterans Day 
  

Thursday, November 24, 2011 Thanksgiving Day 
  

Monday, November 28, 2011 Officer's Metting 
7:30 PM 

Monday, November 28, 2011 Business Meeting 
8:00 PM 

 
Monday, October 13th @ 10:00 AM: Columbus Day Ceremony at the Columbus Memorial 
in front of Union Station in Washington, DC. This is a nice event for the whole families to 
watch. At this time I have not received any more information.  
 
Monday, October 24th @ 7:00 PM: Social Dinner will be held at Primo Family 
Restaurant, 1636 Belle View Boulevard, Alexandria, VA, 22307.  For reservations call our 
Worthy Captain, SK Tom Fahey @ (571) 233-9048.  His email is t_fahey@taxpro.net . 
Monies will be collected at the door as you arrive — either cash or check made out to 
Potomac Assembly # 2204. Note: Each person will be held responsible for payment for all 
reservations made. 
 
Fraternally, 
Richard Risdon, FN 
Potomac Assembly # 2204 
703-683-1282 (Home) 
571-244-4645 (Cell) 
Richard.Risdon1@verizon.net 
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                     Prayer List   
 
The following Brothers, relatives and close friends 
are in need of your prayers.  Please pray for them 
and the other personal  intentions of our Brother 
Knights.  If you would like someone -- a brother 

Knight, a family member, or a friend -- to be 
placed on the Prayer List, please contact the 

editor of the KC Quote, SK Marvin Spychaj, at 
 703-380-2970 or via E-mail at 

marvinspychaj@msn.com.  
 

Rose Marie Barckhoff (Wife of Brother Ron Barckhoff) 
SK Frank Begovich 

SK PFN PGK Richard (Dick) Bowman) 
SK PFN PGK Jim Dunn 

Alide Gianotto (Mother-in-law of SK PGK Ernie Graves) 
SK Gene Graniewski 

SK Ray High 
Brother David Hsu  

Leslie Kayanan (Brother of SK Paul Kayanan) 
Rupera Kayanan (Mother of SK Paul Kayanan) 

SK Robert Kleinworth III 
1Lt Brian Larson, USAF (Grandson of Brother Rich Koslow) 
Theresa Lattanzio (Sister-in-Law of Brother Ron Barckhoff 

Brother David Lohman 
Raymond Matthews (Friend of SK Mike Guignard) 

Josette McCabe (Mother of SK Kerry McCabe) 
SK Bill McCarthy (Past State Deputy) 

Carol McCracken (Sister-in-law of SK PGK Jim McCracken) 
Jim McCracken, Sr. (Father of SK PGK Jim McCracken) 
Tom McCracken (Brother of SK PGK Jim McCracken) 

Shirley McVicker (Mother of SK Eric McVicker) 
Elizabeth “Betsy” Niezgoda (Wife of SK Steve Niezgoda) 

SK Steve Niezgoda 
Wes Paulus (Brother-in-Law of Brother Rich Koslow) 

Janice Reilly (Wife of SK PFN PGK Jim Reilly) 
Rev Paul Richardson 

Mary Riffel (Sister of SK Dan Rinzel) 
Ann Sammartino (Widow of SK Frank Sammartino) 

Claire Satta (Widow of SK Frank Satta) 
SK Thomas Sklopan 

Lillian Srednicki (Widow of SK Ed Srednicki) 
Sally Steele (Daughter of SK David & Magda Holmes) 

Yvonne Valdez (Sister of SK Victor Perez) 
David Wallis (Son of SK PFN Lee Wallis) 

SK Edwin (Jim) Williams 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Behalf of Council 5998,  
To Those Who Were Born In October, 

May Your Birthday Be Blessed! 

“Each one of you has received a 
special grace, so like good stewards 
responsible for all of these different 
graces of God, put yourselves at the 

service of others.”  

 

 

Name                                       Date 

Eugene B. Graniewski 2 

James A. Beals 3 

Gerard F. Walsh 3 

Michael Spollen 6 

Stephen M. Gravini 7 

Robert J. Ciarrocchi 9 

Gary P. Straub 10 

Loyle R. Barrett 11 

Alberto G. Portillo 11 

Dr. Robert E. Botto 13 

Maurice K. Tyler 14 

Kenneth L. Schueller 15 

Matthew J. Krebs 16 

Mark T. Kraynak 18 

Edward J. Du Varney 20 

David KE Mushrush 20 

Matthew H. Dailey 21 

Patrick T. Rhoads 22 

David G. Hoxsey 24 

Raymond B. McNicoll 25 

Roger L. Vasilas 27 

Scott W. Dotzler 28 

Philip K. Twumasi 28 

Timothy C. Toepke 30 

John G. Mcallorum 31 

Rene L. Trischler 31 

  

 

In Memoriam 
 

SK Nicholas Konkwo 
Died September 10, 2011 

 
May his soul and the souls of all the 

faithfully departed, through the mercy of 
God, rest in peace. Amen. 
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Council Directory 
Fraternal Year 2010-2011 

Grand Knight 
  SK FN GK Richard Risdon 571-244-3645 
Chaplain 
  Rev SK Richard Mullins  703-765-4421 
Deputy Grand Knight 
  SK PGK Herbert (Ray) Duff  703-780-1822 
Chancellor 
  SK Jay Landreth   571-218-8073 
Financial Secretary 
  SK PFN PGK Paul Townsend 703-619-9796 
Recorder 
  SK Michael Murphy  703-751-5452 
Warden 
  SK Christopher O’Connor  703-780-0167 
Treasurer 
  Tim McCauley   703-922-7149 
Lecturer 
  Lawrence D. Miller   703-931-4828 
Advocate 
  Thomas Kaiser   678-908-6659 
Outside Guard 1 
   Richard Hayden   703-799-2646 
Outside Guard 2 
 SK Eric McVicker   703-765-6251  
Inside Guard 
  Brian McNicoll   703-395-4337 
 
Trustees 
   3 Year - SK PGK Byron (Bud) Powers 
       703-407-1648 
   2 Year - SK PFN PGK Jim Reilly 
        703-960-4249 
   1 Year - SK PGK Tom Fahey 
        571-233-9048 
          
Insurance Field Agent 
  SK Dan Garrigan          703-494-0967 
 
1st Degree Team Captain 
  John J. Daly          703-360-5812 
 
Snack Bar Manager 
  SK Jay Landreth          571-218-8073 
    

Program Director 
 SK PGK Herbert (Ray) Duff            703-780-1822 
 
Church Director 
 SK PGK Byron (Bud) Powers          703-407-1648 
Good Shepherd Roundtable 
 SK PGK Ray Duff                703-780-1822 
St. Louis Roundtable 
 SK FDD PGK John Lawless            703-924-2525 
Vocations 
  SK Jay Landreth             571-218-8073            
 
Community Director 
 SK PFN PGK Jim McCracken         703-960-4546 
PRO-LIFE 
 SK Michael Guignard                       703-922-6584 
KOVAR 
 SK PFN PGK Jim McCracken         703-960-4546 
KCIC 
 SK Jay Landreth                       571-218-8073            
 
Council Director 
 SK PGK Ernie Graves            703-569-8756 
Publication& Public Relations 
 KC Quote - SK Marvin Spychaj       703-780-3498 
  Webmaster - SK PFN PGK  
                          Jim McCracken       703-960-4546 
Bowling 
 Vacant 
Bar 
 SK Jim “Bones” Bona           703-799-4158 
 SK John Karpovich            703-255-3053 
 
Family & Youth Director 
 SK PGK Tom Fahey                        571-233-9048 
 Soccer Chris O’Connor           703-780-0167    
 Chess  Vacant     
 Free Throw Vacant 
 
Membership Director 
 SK Chris O’Connor             703-780-0167 
 1st to 3rd 
 Committee - Tom Kaiser                678-908-6659  
        
 Memorials Director 
  SK Jay Landreth             571-218-8073 
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          HOSPITALITY MANAGER/ 
SPECIAL EVENTS COORDINATOR 

Mary Katherine Tyler 
(Cell) 571-233-9855  

(O) 703-360-1964 Ext 2 
 

   FACILITIES/BUSINESS 
ADMINISTRATOR 

Eve Dellett 
Phone: 703-360-1964 Ext 1 

FAX: 703-360-2457 
E-mail:  MvkcClub@verizon.net        

Business Hours: 9 AM - 5 PM, Wed - Fri 

 
Fr. Michael J. McGivney 

Prayer for the Canonization of Venerable Servant of God Father Michael J. McGivney 

God, our Father, protector of the poor and defender of the widow and 
orphan, you called your priest, Father Michael J. McGivney, to be an 
apostle of Christian family life and to lead the young to the generous 
service of their neighbor.  Through the example of his life and virtue may 
we follow your Son, Jesus Christ, more closely, fulfilling his 
commandment of charity and building up his Body which is the Church.  
Let the inspiration of your servant prompt us to greater confidence in 
your love so that we may continue his work of caring for the needy and 
the outcast.  We humbly ask that you glorify your servant Father Michael 
J. McGivney on earth according to the design of your holy will.  Through 
his intercession, grant the favor I now present (here make your request).  
Through Christ Our Lord.  Amen. 

Mount Vernon K of C Club, Inc. 
Committee Chairmen 

BOARD CHAIRMAN 
 SK FN GK Richard Risdon 571-244-3645 
PRESIDENT 
 SK PGK Byron (Bud) Powers       703-407-1648 
VICE PRESIDENT 
SK Daniel (Dan) Rinzel  703-360-4627 
SECRETARY 
  SK Michael Guignard           703-922-6584 
TREASURER 
  SK PGK Herbert (Ray) Duff 703-780-1822 
ASSISTANT TREASURER 
  SK Jim (Bones) Bona  703-799-4158 
DIRECTORS 
  SK PGK Peter J. Butler  703-780-4046 
  SK Larry Dietrick   703-799-4193 
  SK Richard Niemiec                   703-780-8425   
  SK PFN PGK Jim Reilly  703-960-4249 
      

AUDIT 
 SK PFN PGK Don Logeais       703-799-2532  
BINGO 
 SK Larry Dietrick          703-799-4193 
BUDGET & FINANCE 
 SK PGK Herbert (Ray) Duff      703-780-1822 
BY LAWS 
  SK Daniel (Dan) Rinzel         703-360-4627 
CHARITY 
  SK PGK Paul Townsend III     703-619-9796 
CONSTRUCTION 
 SK Joseph (Joe) Selby         703-765-4061  
CREDENTIALS 
  SK PFN PGK Jim Reilly         703-960-4249 
FACILITY MGMT & OPERATIONS 
  SK PGK Ernie Graves        703-569-8756 
  SK Joseph (Joe) Selby            703-765-4061   
LONG RANGE PLANNING 
   SK PFN PGK Jim McCracken 703-960-4546 
NOMINATIONS 
  SK PGK Thomas Fahey         571-233-9048  

Officers & Directors 
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Parents, High School Juniors & Seniors or Grads!! 
 

Meet college admissions officers and alumni!! 
 

Get the information you need for the important decisions ahead! 
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  Italian Night Concert 
 

 Saturday, October 8, 2011                   
 

    Mount Vernon Knights of Columbus 
   Columbian Hall 

 8592 Richmond Highway, Alexandria, VA 
A night of exceptional entertainment featuring Kennedy  

Center artists singing great Arias, familiar Neapolitan Love 
Songs and all time favorites from Popular Musicals 

Anthony 
Torchia  

 
Tenor 

 

Angela 
Knight 

 
Soprano 

   Patricia 
  Lawless 

 
   Mezzo- 
  Soprano 

Doors Open: 6:00 PM    Dinner: 6:30 - 8:00 PM    Entertainment: 8:30 - 10:30 PM 

                                  A Great Menu of Italian Specialties 
 

Cioppino    Pasta Primavera    Chicken Saltimbocca   Green Salad    Garlic Bread 
Dessert    Coffee/Tea 

 

Cash Bar with Wine and Beer 

Reservations: NLT October 3rd - $25.00 per Person 
Babysitting Available Free        Children under 18 Free 

 

Call the Council Office at 703-360-1964 Ext 4 
 (Leave name, event, number of adults and number of  children attending and telephone number.) 

                              Please fill in, cutout and send with check to address below 

Name_____________________________________ Telephone Number________________ 
Address________________________ City______________ State _________  ZIP________ 
E-mail ____________________________________ Work Number _____________________ 
Number of Reservations @ $25.00 per ticket ________________ Total ________________ 
 

Make check payable to the Knights of Columbus 5998 and send to Knights of Columbus 
8592 Richmond Highway, Alexandria, VA 22309 Attn: Italian Concert NLT October 5, 2011 

Tickets are on sale now and are available for pick up at the Council Office.     



 
                                           

 

  Volume XI, Issue 10                                                    KC Quote  October 2011    Page  14 

 
 
 
 

 

 

The Knights of Columbus Soccer Challenge is a 
competition designed for players to demonstrate the most 

basic soccer skill – the penalty kick. 

 Open to all boys and girls in our community, ages 10-14, 
where each player will be allowed 15 shots at the goal 

from the penalty line (12 yards from the goal). 

  Winners progress to the district, regional, state and 
international levels. 

Mount Vernon Council 5998 will hold  its Local Soccer 
Challenge on Sunday, October 9, 2011, beginning at 1:30 
PM on the lawn at Good Shepherd Catholic Church 8710 

Mount Vernon Highway, Alexandria, VA 22309. 

The District Soccer Challenge will follow immediately at 
2:30 PM.  Winners will compete at the Northern Virginia 

Soccer Challenge at Bishop Ireton High School on 
Saturday, October 15, 2011. 

For further information or to register, please contact 

Chris O’Connor @ 703-780-0167 
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 Roundtable Pancake Breakfast 
& 

Membership Blitz 

Sunday, October 16, 2011 
 

 Good Shepherd Catholic Church 
(Creeden Hall) 

after the 
 7:30 AM, 9:00 AM & 10:30 AM  Masses 

Third Thursday of the Month Potluck Dinner 
& 

1st Degree Exemplification 

Thursday, October 20, 2011 
 

Meet & Greet  6:00 - 6:30 PM 
 Dinner 6:30 - 7:30 PM 

Social Time 7:30 - 8:00 PM 
1st Degree Exemplification 8:00-9:00 PM 

The Council will provide the entrée.  Guests with last names beginning with 
A-M, please bring a salad or a side; guests with last names beginning with 
N-Z, please bring a dessert.  If you are planning to attend, please call the 
Council at 703-360-1964  NLT Wednesday, October 19th, so we know how 
much food we need to prepare.   

Sunday, October 9, 2011 
 

 St. Louis Catholic Church 
(McClunn Hall) 

after the 
 8:45 AM & 10:30 AM  Masses 
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Keep Christ in Christmas (KCIC) 
Kick Off Meeting 

Sunday, October 23, 2011 
7:30 PM - In the Lounge 

 

Parish Round Table Coordinators and all others, who would like to 
volunteer to sell KCIC Christmas cards at both St. Louis and Good 
Shepherd parishes after Sunday Masses are asked to attend this meeting to 
setup the schedule and learn the card-selling process.  This is a great 
project for new Knights to contribute to our organization and practice the 
principle of Charity.  Please volunteer to help.  If you would like to help but 
cannot make the meeting, please call our Chancellor, SK Jay Landreth  at 
571-218-8073. 

Bread for Our Brothers 
 

Bread for Our Brothers, a social ministry of St. Louis Catholic 
Church, is looking for additional volunteers.  We have expanded 
our weekday pick ups at area Safeway stores and need more 
volunteers to support those pick ups. We also need more helpers 
for our evening collections at the Beacon Hill Panera Bread 
Restaurant.  We serve the needs of all the shelters and food 
pantries along the Route1 corridor.  Find out more!  Come to an 
information get-together, Thursday, October 13th at 6:30 PM in 
Walsh Hall, on the grounds of St. Louis Catholic Church, 2907 
Popkins Lane, Alexandria, VA.  If you are interested, contact  
SK FDD PFN PGK Jim McCracken @ 703-960-4546 or e-mail him 
@  jimmc@nova.org  
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Children’s Halloween Party 
Sunday, October 30, 2011 

1:00 - 4:00 PM 
Council Lounge 

 

Featuring The Tunnel of Terror!! 
Mount Vernon Council # 5998 will hold its ninth annual 
Children’s Halloween Party, Sunday, October 30th, from 

 1:00-4:00 PM in the Council Lounge.  Have your favorite 
“ghosts” and “goblins” — ages 2-14 — come in their Halloween 
best and partake of games and many other fine diversions. 

 
Snacks and finger food will be provided as well as drinks, so 

come and have a fun time with your fellow Knights, their 
children, their grandchildren (and any of their friends they may 

want to bring along). 
 

There will be prizes for the most imaginative costumes. 

  Judging will be by age groups. 
 

Celebrate “All Hallow’s Eve” with the Knights of Columbus!! 
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Angelus Academy Gala 
 
 

Catholic Education in Full Bloom 
 
 

Honoring Mrs. Anne Carroll 
 with the St. John Bosco Award 

 as presented by Fr. James Gould 
 
 

Saturday, November 5, 2011 
 
  

 
Angelus Academy, located in Springfield, 

VA, is a co-educational, preK-8
th

 grade 
school serving Catholic families.  Angelus 

Academy will be holding a celebratory Gala 
on Saturday, November 5th, at the Country 
Club of Fairfax. The Gala will begin at 5:30 

pm with hors d’oeuvres and a silent 
auction, followed by a gourmet dinner, 

presentation of the St. John Bosco Award 
to Mrs. Carroll by Fr. Gould, remarks by 

Mrs. Carroll, dessert, and live auction.  For 
more information on invitations, 

sponsorships, program advertisements, 
and auction item donations, please contact 

Angelus Academy at 703/924-3996. 
 For more information on the Gala, please 

visit our Gala web site at 
www.AngelusAcademyGala.com. 
 For more information on Angelus 

Academy, please visit our school web site 
at www.angelusacademy.com. 
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SK Mike Guignard 
703-922-6584 

Michael.guignard@cox.net 

 
 
 

Watching more TV than I should, I lay before the idiot 
box on August 30th watching MSNBC denigrate Rick 
Perry because Texas had recently passed and he 
had signed a law mandating that abortion clinics 
discuss results of their sonograms with would-be 
patients.   I asked my wife Sue “how long do you 
think that law will survive before a judge strikes it 
down.”  Later that same day came a news report that 
indeed the new law had been invalidated by a federal 
court.  
  
A recent report from the prestigious British Journal of 
Psychiatry which studied almost a million women 
found that women who have had abortions have an 
81% increased risk of mental health problems and 
155% increased risk of suicide.  You will not hear the 
main stream media covering this report and the 
abortion industry will not slacken its enthusiasm for 
abortion based on these findings; but there should be 
some increase in PRO-LIFE sentiment and behavior 
on the part of the general public. 
   
In another study with life implications, researchers 
have found that women who take well-known 
painkillers such as celebrex, motrin, advil and aleve 
double their chances of having a miscarriage during 
their pregnancies.  Pregnant women have a 15 
percent chance of a "clinically detected" miscarriage -
- one that occurs after a woman knows she is 
pregnant.  But it's estimated that up to half of all 
fertilized eggs are miscarried, usually in the first 
seven weeks of pregnancy.   Pregnant women and 
those seeking to become pregnant are urged to avoid 
taking these painkillers during pregnancy. 
   
The medical board of the state of Virginia is currently 
revising its regulations on abortion clinics.  Like the 
Texas law, this is an excellent way to reduce the 
number of abortions in our state.  On September 15, 
the board voted 12-1 to require abortion clinics to 
meet safety standards that mandate additional 
requirements for medical staff, equipment and 
abortion clinic physical plant. (Five of the six 
members of the board appointed by former Governor 
Kaine voted for the new regulations.  The only hold-
out was a businessman from Northern Virginia).   The 
new regulations are supposed to go into effect on 
January 1.   But I predict that the abortion industry 
will challenge these new regulations before the ink in 
dry.  Delegate Bob Marshall has noted that the U.S. 
Court of Appeals for the 4th District in Richmond has 

upheld similar proposals in South Carolina. But 
reading the abortion industry’s reactions, one can 
feel the intense opposition to these new regulations 
because they may well reduce the number of 
abortions in Virginia.  Stay tuned. 
   
There were several letters to the editor about these 
draft regulations that I found particularly poignant  
“Who cannot see that there is a serious problem with 
the fact that ‘about 25,000 abortions’ were performed 
in Virginia last year…….These are our children, our 
future………think of the influence any of those 
25,000 lives would have had in a family, a city, a 
state, our country, the world.”  When The Washington 
Post boasted that how safe abortions are, a reader 
noted that abortion procedures also have a 100% 
infant mortality rate.  Not so safe for the babies.   
Please consider joining the Alexandria Life Chain on 
Sunday, October 2nd from 2:30 p.m. to 3:30 p.m.  on 
Franconia Road between  St. Lawrence Catholic 
Church and Frontier Avenue near Springfield Mall.  
Life chains consist of Christians quietly, prayerfully 
lining both sides streets with signs carrying PRO-
LIFE messages.  The signs can be picked up in the 
parking lot of the church.  The next 40 Days for Life 
campaign kicks off on September 27 with a rally at 
Bishop Ireton High School which I will be attending. 
    
Anyone interested in participating in our prayer vigils 
at local abortion clinics can contact me at (703) 922-
6584 or at michael.guignard@cox.net. 

 
 
 
 
 

PRO-LIFE Report - October 2011 
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Annual Mass of Remembrance 
Thursday, November 17, 2011 

7:30 PM 
  Columbian Hall 

8592 Richmond Highway 
Alexandria, VA 22309 

Brothers, Friends and Loved Ones of Mt. Vernon Council: 
 
Every year in November, we are privileged to celebrate Mass in 
honor of those brothers of our Council who have passed on.  This 
year we again will celebrate here in Columbian Hall on Thursday, 
November 17th, at 7:30 PM.  Please try to attend this beautiful 
service.  Though we celebrate the lives of our brothers in many 
ways, this service pays tribute as brothers directly honoring 
brothers -- a very moving event.  Our Potomac Assembly Honor 
Guard will once again be a part of the service.  Music will be 
provided by The Living Water.  Refreshments will be served 
afterwards.  Please save space on your calendar. Thank you. 
 

SK Jay Landreth 
    Memorials Director 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At the Gabriel Homes Annual Golf Classic 
held at the Evergreen Country Club in 
Haymarket, Virginia, on Monday, September 
19th, the Mount Vernon Council foursome of 
SK Bill Hixon; his wife, Lorraine; SK Jim 
“Bones” Bona; and, SK John Karpovich 
ended up winning the B flight.  Each was 
awarded a $75.00 gift certificate from 
Evergreen’s Pro Shop. 

Other Mount Vernon Council duffers who 
participated in the tourney included SK PFN 
PGK Don Logeais, SK PGK DGK Ray Duff, 
SK Jay Landreth, SK PFN PGK Rich Fecher, 
SK PGK Peter Butler, SK Dan Rinzel, Mike 
Murphy, SK PFN PGK Ernie Graves, and SK 
Mike Guignard.  
 
Gabriel Homes, Inc. is a private nonprofit 
organization promoting independence 
through residential placement, training and 
community integration for adults with 
intellectual and developmental disabilities in 
Fairfax, Virginia. 



 
                                           

 

  Volume XI, Issue 10                                                    KC Quote  October 2011    Page  22 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Good Shepherd International Festival — 2011 

Record Crowd  -  More than 4,000 Attend 

Labor Day - September 5, 2011 

The annual Good Shepherd International Festival, held on Labor Day, September 5 at the 
Good Shepherd Church Grounds, drew a record crowd.  With rain threatening all day, it held 
off until late in the afternoon and did not affect the overall attendance.  More than 4,000 
attended. The net proceeds exceeded $50,000  - - a record amount.  Mount Vernon Council 
participated in a very big way as always. Members participating were: PGK Tom Fahey 
supervising traffic control; SK Tim McCauley, Bryan McCrumb, and SK PGK Bud Powers 
working the BINGO games; and, Dave Noon working the Italian Food Booth.  

Tim McCauley working BINGO Bryan McCrumb working BINGO 

Dave Noon working in the Italian Food Booth SK PGK Tom Fahey 
managing traffic control 

(Photos and Write-up courtesy of SK Paul Mehler) 
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World Day of Prayer for Peace 
September 11, 2011 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To commemorate the tragedy of September 
11, 2001 with dignity and hope, the Knights of 
Columbus Supreme Council in 2004 resolved 
that September 11th be observed each year 
as a World Day of Prayer for Peace.  This day 
seeks to unite Knights and all people of good 
will — regardless of their religious faith — in 
prayer for peace. On Sunday morning, 
September 11, 2011, the Knights of 
Columbus from Mount Vernon Council # 5998 
and Potomac Assemble # 2204, together with 

their families and friends, gathered at St. 
Louis Catholic Church to initiate a World Day 
of Prayer for Peace with a Mass and a 
Rosary.  
 
Rev SK Richard Mullins, St. Louis Parish 
Administrator and our Council Chaplain, was 
the celebrant at the Mass.  SKs Steve 
Niezgoda and Chris Robertson were lectors; 
SK FDD PFN PGK Paul Townsend was the 
cantor.  SK PGK Don and Cassie Rogan 
brought up the Eucharistic gifts.  Members of 
Potomac Assembly 2204 —  SK PFN PGK 
Jim Reilly, SK PFN PGK Don Logeais, SK 
PFN PGK Paul Preston, SK PFN Cliff 
Conway, SK PFN Lee Wallis, SK PFN Nathan 
Murray,  SK FN GK Richard Risdon, SK John 
Daugherty, and SK Vic Perez — formed both 
a Color Guard and an Honor Guard.  After 
Mass, the Rosary was led by SK FDD John 
Lawless, SK PGK Bud Powers, SK PGK DGK 
Ray Duff, Bryan McCrumb, and Tim 
McCauley.  A pancake breakfast, headed by 
SK FDD PFN PGK Jim McCracken, followed 
in McClunn Hall. 
 

3rd Degree Exemplification 
Saturday, September 24, 2011 

(L-R) Dave Mushrush, Tom Pojeta, SK FN GK Richard 
Risdon, and Ken Wakeham 

Three members of the Mount Vernon Council — 
Dave Mushrush, Tom Pojeta, and Ken 
Wakeham — together with 32 other Knights from 
across the state of Virginia were welcomed into 
the 3rd Degree during exemplification 
ceremonies held at and sponsored by the Mount 
Vernon Council on Saturday, September 24, 
2011.   



 
                                           

 

  Volume XI, Issue 10                                                    KC Quote  October 2011    Page  24 

 
 
 
 

 

 

A Salute to America Dinner & Dance  
September 17, 2011 

For the second consecutive year, the Mount Vernon Council, on Saturday, September 17, 
2011, sponsored a memorable evening honoring the victims of 9-11, our great nation, and 
military veterans and active duty military personnel with a program entitled A Salute to America.  
The evening began with the posting of colors by members of Potomac Assembly # 2204 and a 
barbeque chicken dinner prepared by Red Poppy Catering.  Following the dinner, a total of 16 
veterans from the Mount Vernon Council — representing wars fought in Vietnam, Kosovo, Iraq, 
and Afghanistan — were recognized.  Dancing followed afterwards, featuring the Swing 
Command, a band dedicated to preserving and performing the classic music of America's 
dance bands of the 1930's, 40's, and 50’s.  SK PGK Tom Fahey chaired the committee which 
planned and organized the event. 

(L-R) SK FN GK Richard Risdon, Drum Corps, 
Color Guard: SK Kerry McCabe, SK PFN PGK 

Jim Reilly, SK PGK DGK Ray Duff, and  
SK Vic Perez.  

(L-R) SK Kerry McCabe, Kathy & Maurice Chau, 
and Maria Chau (Maurice’s Mom) 

(L-R) SK PGK Don & Cassie Rogan, Pat & Dave 
Noon, SK Dick & Donna Ziants, Marie Malicki 

SK Paul & Mary Ellen Mehler 
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(L-R) SK Victor Perez, Connie Genuino, and  
SK Raphael Genuino 

(L-R) JoAnn McCracken, SK Joey McCracken, 
 SK FDD PFN PGK Jim McCracken 

State Advocate SK FDD Steve Burnley and his 
wife, Chris  

(L-R) Bette Jo Eiffert, Wilma Wolicki, and  
SK Carl Eiffert 

SK FN GK Rich Risdon and his wife, Judy SK PFN PGK Jim Reilly and his wife, Janice 

The Swing Command Mount Vernon Veterans 
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Check Out K of C Insurance Products During Insurance Awareness Month 
 

by 
 

Thomas P. Smith Jr. - Executive Vice President (Agencies and Marketing) 
 

Years ago, there was a joke that made the rounds. A Dad says: “My son has recently taken up meditation.” 
after an appropriate pause, he says: “at least it’s better than sitting around doing nothing.”   
 
Sitting around and doing nothing is the theme of my message this month.  It really ties to the statistics I 
sometimes quote you from LIMRa — the Life Insurance Management Research association.  I have written 
about them so much, you may be tired of reading them: less than 50 percent of households have any 
individually owned life insurance.  That is a tragic statistic that is only offset by my next one. 
 
In the same study done by LIMRa, a total of 37 percent of households admitted that they plan to buy life 
insurance in the next 12 months.  If that were true, we would go a long way toward solving the problem I 
wrote about above.  If that were true…  
 
How about you?  Do you have any individually owned life insurance?  If the answer is no, but you have 
group insurance, hang on to that job, brother, because if it goes, so goes the group coverage. If the answer 
is no and the second part of the answer is you don’t plan to get any, I probably can’t help you in this column. 
If you fall into the category of those 37 percent — don’t have any or enough, and plan to go get some in the 
next 12 months — here is my question: why are you sitting there doing nothing? 
 
Do you know how easy and painless it is?  You can call Dan Garrigan at 703-494-0967 or you can log on to 
our website (www.kofc.org) and click on “find an agent,” and you will know in minutes who your Knights of 
Columbus agent is.  In a matter of just another minute, you can leave Dan a message to contact you. I 
promise you Dan will.  Then it becomes a matter of scheduling an appointment with him at your 
convenience, and talking to Dan about your situation. You’re at your kitchen table, with your wife, talking to a 
brother Knight who has had hundreds of conversations just like this one.  With a brother Knight who has 
been trained to help you.  With a brother Knight who cares deeply about you and your family. 
 
At the conclusion of the meeting, you may choose not to purchase any protection from the Order.  You may 
decide that now is not the time. At least you would have talked about it.  At least you would have examined 
your options.  At least you have made a new friend with the agent who will be happy to come back over 
whenever you’re ready. 
 
September is Life Insurance awareness Month. Take this opportunity to learn more about the top quality 
portfolio of products the Order offers. It’s better than sitting there doing nothing. 
 
I look forward to serving you and your families! 
 
God Bless You All, 
Dan Garrigan, FIC 
703-494-0967, daniel.garrigan@kofc.org 

 
 

 

Dan Garrigan’s Message 
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Daniel G. Garrigan 
Knights of Columbus 
Field Agent 
2500 Paxton Street 
Woodbridge, VA 22192 
 
(703) 494-0967 
E-mail:daniel.garrigan@kofc.org 

 

PRAYER FOR LIFE 

 
O Mary, bright dawn of the new world, Mother of the living, to you do we entrust the cause of life:  Look down, O Mother, upon the vast 
numbers of babies not allowed to be born, of the poor whose lives are mad difficult, of men and women who are victims of brutal 
violence, of the elderly and the sick killed by indifference or out of misguided mercy.  Grant that all who believe in your Son may 
proclaim the Gospel of Life with honesty and love to the people of our time.  Obtain for them the grace to accept that Gospel as a gift 
ever new, the joy of celebrating it with gratitude throughout their lives and the courage to bear witness to it resolutely, in order to build, 
together with all people of good will, the civilization of truth and love, to the praise and glory of God, Creator and lover of life. Amen. 
 

Pope John Paul  II 
Evangelium Vitae, 1995 

PATRICIA MCDOUGALL MATTHEWS 

Silpada Jewelry Designs Representative 

       pmcdougall@howard.edu 

             Cell 703/599-3755 

  Home/Office Shows,  Fundraisers 

         Career Opportunities 

  www.mysilpada.com                                                                                                             
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TELEPHONE  (703) 684-2000                FAX  (703) 684-5109 

CELLULAR  (703) 282-3662 

 

 

                            Daniel F. Rinzel 
                 ATTORNEY AT LAW  
   
         REDMON, PEYTON & BRASWELL,  L.L.P. 

 510 KING STREET   SUITE 301  ALEXANDRIA, VA 22314 

 

 
               E-MAIL   dfrinzel@rpb-law.com 

Lohman & Associates 
      

                  REAL ESTATE, LC 

 

 
 8740 Badger Dr    Alexandria, VA  22309 

 

                          Insured   *  Licensed 

   Interior * Exterior Painting * Drywall Repair 

 

 

        Persnickety Painters Inc. 
      Particular Painters for Particular People 

 

 

    Larry Dietrick                        (703) 799-4193 

 

 

Prayer for Vocations 

 
Heavenly Father, bless your Church with an abundance 

of holy and zealous priests, deacons, brothers, and 
sisters. Give those you have called to the married state 
and those you have chosen to live as single persons in 

the world, the special graces that their lives require.  
Form us all in the likeness of your Son so that in Him, 

with Him and through Him, we may love you more 
deeply and serve you more faithfully, always and 

everywhere. 
  With Mary we ask this through Christ Lord.  Amen. 

 
Vocations Committee 

Supreme Council 
Knights of Columbus 

 

Prayer to Our Lady, Queen of the Knights 
 

Our Lady, Queen of the Knights, bless all the activities 
of our Order.  Keep us true to our pledge to extend the 
Kingship of your Divine Son on earth.  Through your 

intercession, win for us the grace, ever to exemplify in 
our public and private lives, the virtues which should 

characterize those specially dedicated to the service of 
the heavenly court.  Make us always aware that, as 

your Knights, our actions are constantly observed, our 
faith measured, and our Order judged.  Accept, Mary, 
this renewed pledge of fealty and devotion from us, 

your servants, the Knights of Columbus. 
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October 2011 Snack Bar Schedule 

Jay Landreth — Snack Bar Manager 

 

(571) 218-8073  Please leave a message if I don't pickup. 

We really could use a few more hands every Wednesday and Friday, 
either in setting up, working the grills and deep fryers or serving at 
the counter.  No experience necessary.  You provide the desire and 

we provide the training! Let me know if you’re interested in joining us. 
Remember, every night is now  a NO SMOKING Night!! 

Jay (571) 218-8073   

ay/Date 
Setup/Preparation 

10:00a - 2:00p 

Cashier & Sales 
Counter            

5:30p-Close 

Counter Sales 
& Service Man-

ager 
Kitchen/Cook       
5:30 - Close 

Weds, October 05, 2011 Victor Perez,     Sue Bona Bonacquisti 

  Ray Schreiner,  Tom Fahey Tom Fahey   
  Jim Ridenour Phillip Twumasi   Jay Landreth 

Friday, October 07, 2011 Bill Cavender Phillip Twumasi   Marvin Spychaj 

  Mike Zabych,   Aletha Ouellette Bryan McCrumb 

  Dave Noon       

Weds, October 12, 2011         

    Bob Botto OPEN Wilson Del'Aguila 

  Lee Wallis Phillip Twumasi   Darwin Rivera 

Friday, October 14, 2011 Rich Niemiec, Tom Fahey Tom Fahey Jay Landreth 

  Tony Skiscm Phillip Twumasi   Tim McCauley 

    Rich Risdon    Joey McCracken 

Weds, October 19, 2011 
Victor Perez,   

  
Sue Bona Bonacquisti 

  Ray Schreiner,  Tom Fahey Tom Fahey   

  Jim Ridenour Phillip Twumasi   Jay Landreth 

Friday, October 21, 2011 Bill Cavender Phillip Twumasi   Marvin Spychaj 

  Mike Zabych,   John Michals Bryan McCrumb 
  Dave Noon       

Weds, October 26, 2011         

    Bob Botto OPEN Wilson Del'Aguila 

  Lee Wallis Phillip Twumasi   Darwin Rivera 

Friday, October 28, 2011 Rich Niemiec, Tom Fahey Tom Fahey Jay Landreth 

  Tony Skiscm Phillip Twumasi   Tim McCauley 

    Rich Risdon    Joey McCracken 

Weds, November 02, 2011 Victor Perez,     Sue Bona Bonacquisti 

  Ray Schreiner,  Tom Fahey Tom Fahey   
  Jim Ridenour Phillip Twumasi   Jay Landreth 

Friday, November 04, 2011 Bill Cavender Phillip Twumasi   Marvin Spychaj 

  Mike Zabych,   Aletha Ouellette Bryan McCrumb 

  Dave Noon       

Weds, November 09, 2011         

    Bob Botto OPEN Wilson Del'Aguila 
  Lee Wallis Phillip Twumasi   Darwin Rivera 

Friday, November 11, 2011 Rich Niemiec, Tom Fahey Tom Fahey Jay Landreth 

  Tony Skiscm Phillip Twumasi   Tim McCauley 
    Rich Risdon    Joey McCracken 
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